Redistricting Commission Agenda — Public Hearing

August 18, 2022
5:00 - 7:00 PM

Cyrus K. Holliday Building, 620 S.E. Madison Street,
First Floor Conference Room, Topeka, Kansas

COMMISSION MEMBERS

Jessica Porter Council District No. 1
Laura Pederzani Council District No. 2
Teresa Leslie-Canty Council District No. 3
John Nave Council District No. 4
Marcus Clark Council District No. 5
Vicki Arnett Council District No. 6
Jeff Wagaman Council District No. 7
Bill Hill Council District No. 8
Michelle Hoferer, Chairperson Council District No. 9

Agendas are available in the City Clerk's Office, 215 SE 7th Street, Room 166, Topeka, Kansas,
66603 or on the City's website at https://www.topeka.org/citycouncil/redistricting-commission/
Public Comment can be submitted via email to cclerk@topeka.org. Comments may also be
delivered in-person or mailed to the Office of the City Clerk located at 215 SE 8th Street, Room
166, Topeka, Kansas, 66603. All meetings are open to the public, televised and available for
viewing online at https://www.topeka.org/citycouncil/stream-city-council-meetings/ or

at https://www.facebook.com/cityoftopeka/

The Federal Communications Commission (FCC) has adopted use of the 711 dialing code for
access to Telecommunications Relay Services (TRS). TRS permits persons with a hearing or
speech disability to use the telephone system via a text telephone (TTY) or other device to call
persons with or without such disabilities. To reach the City Clerk's office using the TRS, please
dial 711.
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1. CALL TO ORDER:
2. ROLL CALL:
3. APPROVAL of August 11, 2022, meeting minutes.

4. INTRODUCTION TO MAPS:
Tom Vogue, City of Topeka GIS Analyst

5. PUBLIC HEARING:

Public Hearing Process: Written comments can be submitted via email

to cclerk@topeka.org. Comments may also be delivered in-person or mailed to the Office
of the City Clerk located at 215 SE 8th Street, Room 166, Topeka, Kansas, 66603. All
written comments will be distributed to Commission members. In-Person

Comments. In-person comments will be considered at the public hearing on Thursday,
August 18 at 5 p.m. at the Holliday Building. Individuals may appear in person or by
Zoom. If appearing by Zoom, the individual must notify the City Clerk by 4 p.m. on
August 18 so that communications staff can be notified to provide the Zoom link.

Comments shall be limited to 4 minutes. If the person requests additional time, one
extension may be granted by the chairperson, not to exceed 2 minutes. Each person shall
step up to the microphone and shall state his or her name for the record. All remarks
shall be addressed to the Commission as a whole and not to any individual member.

6. OTHER BUSINESS:

7. ADJOURNMENT:
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2022 REDISTRICTING COMMISSION
August 18, 2022 Public Hearing

Email Summary of Public Input

NAME PLAN EMAIL DISTRICT
1. Doug Glenn A billbraskie @icloud.com 4
2. Jim Doblin A jimdoblin@gmail.com Oakland
3. Camille Drapeaux-Stewart A cdrapeauxstewart@gmail.com 2
4. Laura Moen A kathyrickm @yahoo.com 6
5. Michael Bell (See Email Comments) theanticj@yahoo.com
6. Stephen H. Foust A steve52usa@netscape.net 2
7. Ray Padila A raykcchief@gmail.com
8. Yvonne Rodriguez A yrodhacky@yahoo.com 2
9. Ryekel Gengler A ricg54@yahoo.com
10. Sharon Ackors A ackors2015@gmail.com
11. Kathy Logan A kml750@aol.com Oakland
12. Jim Huerter A sixty803j@yahoo.com Oakland
13. Ann Huerter A ann_huerter@yahoo.com 2
14. Regina Sheretts A gsherretts@gmail.com 2
15. Ron Revelle A rcrefelle827 @gmail.com
16. Jo Ann Brown A joann_kansas@yahoo.com 2
17. Paulette English A paulette.english@yahoo.com
18. Vickie Escamilla A vickiee9@att.net
19. Brenda E. Wells A bnbwells@cox.net 3
20. Nancy Hedges A tom.hedges@sbcglobal.net 2
21. Bonnie & Greg Gonzales A bonnieandkiki@yahoo.com Oakland
22. Deloris J. Sleep A Dsleep1182@yahoo.com 3
23. Jennifer Gonzales A Jayegee00@gmail.com Oakland
24. Teresa Miller B teresa-miller@att.net 2

25. Mary Torrence (See Email Comments)

mimitorrence@gmail.com







Thanks for your service!
Doug Glenn
District 4

Sent from my iPhone














































































Testimony before the Topeka City Redistricting Commission
August 18, 2022

My name is Mary Torrence. | represent the League of Women Voters of Topeka-Shawnee
County. The League promotes effective citizen participation at all levels of government by
encouraging registration and voting and providing unbiased nonpartisan information about
elections, the voting process, and issues.

The foundation of our representative government is the ability of all citizens to have an equal,
effective voice in electing their governmental representatives. To achieve, this city council and
other governmental districts must be nearly equal in population. This concept, “one person,
one vote,” is the first principle citizens think of when talking about redrawing governmental
district boundaries. However, another important factor in making representative government
work for all citizens is to draw district boundaries to encompass groups of citizens having
common interests and concerns. This enables those groups to elect governmental
representatives who speak for them. If those groups are fragmented, they run the risk that no
one effectively represents them. For this reason, the League believes groups of residents
working together to improve and maintain the quality of life in their neighborhoods (such as
neighborhood improvement associations) should be given an opportunity to be heard on the
important issue of redistricting and to comment on redistricting plans that reflect their interests
and concerns. Before sending a plan to the City Council, the League urges you to create a
district plan based on tonight's input, then solicit comments on that plan to ascertain whether
residents' needs regarding representation are met.

Mary Torrence
Secretary, League of Women Voters of Topeka-Shawnee County




August 18, 2022

Teresa Miller

1820 NW Polk St
Topeka, Kansas 66608
785-234-0840

Redistricting Commission/ City Council Members:

| received an e-mail from my City Council person, Christina Valdivia-Alcala on
August 16,2022, sharing vital information on the redistricting of District 2. In this
e-mail was a commit from Laura Pederzani, who is on the Redistricting Committee
and North Topeka West NIA President. In this e-mail, Laura is suggesting we
choose Plan A, because it’s the best plan. Laura went on to say Plan A will Unify
OAKLAND as it once was. And Plan A will give our District the number of people
back to comply with redistricting requirements. That is not true. If we go will Plan
A, District 2 will be short 146 people of the projected 14,063 population for each
district. Oakland is not the only part of District 2. North Topeka is also in this
District. But our City Council person as forgotten about North Topeka. In her
campaign she made sure to tell everyone that she will stand up for the people in
North Topeka, also. Not so much. Valdivia-Alcala talks about OAKLAND and fixes
OAKLAND, before even looks at North Topeka’s problems that need to be fixed.
Even in the e-mail she sent out only mentioned OAKLAND, were she lives.

| believe that Plan B would be the better Plan for our District. Until last year, | was
North Topeka West NIA President. | held that title for about fifteen years straight.
| believe Plan B for District 2 would be better for the people that live in all of
District 2. Plan B will be 24 people ahead of the projected 14, 063 population for
each District. It would also keep everything the same as it is NOW!

| understand that we will have some intensive care neighborhoods in Plan B, but if
our City Council Person works with her neighborhood NIA’s that can be taken care
of. Was it not one of the plans she had when she ran for office? That’s just part of
her job to help take care of all her District. And if part of the district falls on its
face, then help left that neighborhood up again.



| will leave you with a paragraph that my City Council person sent me.

(PLAN B per our commissioners insight and | agree now it’s up to you each to
consider —would place District 2 with THE MOST Intensive Care neighborhoods in
the city. We do not need this folks. The burden is large enough on our LMI
communities we have now in District 2. ALSO having District 2 take on a part of
the DOWNTOWN area is not needed. Laura Pederzani our commissioner has
concerns this may cause neighborhoods to COMPETE with Downtown for funding.
Again NOT needed.)

| have lived in North Topeka for over 40 years and was raised in OAKLAND.
District 2 was in Mr. Pomeroy’s hands at one time. After that City Council person
has come from OAKLAND. And OAKLAND has been their priority. Not North
Topeka.

As I'm writing this letter the meeting on this subject today August 18, 2022, is on
channel 4. The people are now being told something totally different than our
City Council person Valdivia-Alcala and Laura Pederzani have been telling District
2.

Now you know why the people of North Topeka do not trust these people.
Sincerely,

Teresa Miller

PLAN B





